
                 
 

THURSDAY 21st November 2019  |  TERM 4 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
As we are approaching the end of Term 4, school life is becoming even busier. There will 
be a lot of things going on in the school, so please keep an eye open for notes or check 
the school app.  

Swim School got underway on Monday and Year 2 students are reporting that they are 
having great fun learning water safety and how to swim.  

On Monday 25th commencing at 9.30 am our preselected school leaders for 2020 will 
present their speeches. Four boys and four girls were preselected for their leadership 
potential by their peers and will present a speech to the whole school. All students and 
staff will then vote, choosing their Captains, Vice Captains and Prefects for 2020. The 
preselected candidates are; Grace Ballard, Kyarna Knight, Amy Quilty, Jaime Wright, 
Aiden Campion, Jacob Drash, Jett Pearse and Noah Sasse. I congratulate these students 
on their achievement so far and wish them luck for their speeches on Monday. These 
speeches will then be followed by the finals of our Year 6 Public Speaking Competition. 
Parents/Carers are welcome to join us.  

Our teachers and students are currently rehearsing for our end of year concert which 
will be held on Wednesday 4th December, commencing at 10 am. This will be followed by 
a BBQ lunch. We look forward to seeing everyone here as we celebrate our students’ 
talents. Teachers are currently preparing notes about costume requirements. Should 
you have any difficulty with this, please do not hesitate to let the school know.  

Our PBL reward this year will be held on the 9th December at school where children will 
be invited to participate in an ‘Obstacool’ course. This proved to be a lot of fun when we 
introduced it last year. 

Our presentation day will be held on the 10th December and the Year 6 Day followed by 
the Year 6 Farewell will be held on the 11th December. This is a fabulous opportunity for 
our Year 6 students to celebrate the end of seven years of formal education and the very 
important transition point as they move on to the next chapter of their lives.  

Mrs Nicolson is currently working with volunteers for our Christmas Choir. The students 
will be performing for the wider community on 27th November and 12th December. This 
was well received by the community last year. We’d love to see you if you are able to 
come along for one of these performances.  

Our 95% attendance reward will occur on 16th December with students being invited to 
the movies.  

So, only 4 weeks to go, but as you can see, there will be a lot happening at West and we 
look forward to seeing you at our celebrations.  

Remember: Don’t wait until everything is just right. It will never be perfect. There will 
always be challenges, obstacles and less than perfect conditions. So what. Get started 
now. With each step you take, you will grow stronger and stronger, more and more 
skilled, more and more self-confident and more and more successful. 

 
Eileen Day  
Principal 
 

 

             

Important Dates 

Monday  18th November to 
Friday 29th November 

Swim School - Year 2 

Monday 25th November 

Preselected 2020 School 
Leader Speeches 

Year 6 Public Speaking 

Tuesday 3rd December 

Year 6 Orientation Day 

Wednesday 4th December 

School Concert - 10am 

Monday 9th December 

“Obstacool” PBL Reward 

Tuesday 10th December 

Presentation Day - 10am 

Wednesday 11th December 

Year 6 Farewell 

Wednesday 18th December 

Last Day of Term  

Thursday 23rd January 2020 
 
Uniform Shop (School office) 
Open 10am - 1pm 
 

Next P & C Meeting 

Wednesday 4th December 

5.30pm at 

The Garden Hotel 



                 
 

TERM 4 WINNERS 
Week 4 

KBlue 
Makenzie Davidson  

Mervyn Morris-Mackay  
2S 

Zachary Elbourne-Binns  

Vogue-Balmain Coe  

KGreen 
Lincoln Shea  

Jaxon Ebsworth  
3/4E 

Jordon Osborne  

Jaymarra Anderson  

KRed 
Eli Meredith  

Harmony Antaw-Weldon  
3/4H 

Porsha McNeill  

Emily Ballard  

KYellow 
Summer Walker  

Gordon Owen  
3/4S 

Elysse Toomey  

Azalia Muller  

1B 
Noah Meredith  

Kira Cubby  
5/6G 

Sophie Coath  

Jacob Fairbanks  

1L 
Ebony Jackson  

Phebee Hillsley  
5/6M 

Ch'knowah Morris-Mackay  

Jordayne Morris  

1W 
Cruz McEwen  

Matthew Morris  
5/6N 

Alynna Munro  

Tyson White  

2G 
Liesa Phillips  

Nicholas Spence  
5/6Y 

Lakita Derrick  

Lahkarha Callen-Harper  

2H 
Alfred Johnson-Kelly  

Claire Boyan  
$5 Infants Winner Blayne Duffy  



                 
 The Department’s Revised Enrolment Policy 

What has changed? – part 1: the enrolment cap 

The enrolment cap is the number of students that can be enrolled at 
a school based on the school’s permanent accommodation. The 
enrolment cap tells us whether the school may or may not have the 
capacity to accept non-local enrolments. It is not a target or limit on 
the number of local enrolments a school can take. 

Each school with a local intake area will have a cap set by the 
department from Term 4 2019. This applies to all the schools in 
Dubbo. To discuss this further, please feel free to make an 
appointment to meet with the Principal of your local school. 

Remembrance Day Book Club  
Order forms have been 

sent home with 
students and are due 
back on Tuesday 26th 

November 2019 

UNIFORM SHOP 
DUBBO WEST PUBLIC SCHOOL OFFICE 

Thursday 23rd January 2020 

10am - 1pm 



                 
 

News from the Preschool 

Potato patch 

Last term we planted some seed potatoes. What an amazing learning journey this has been. At first 
it was hard for our Preschoolers to understand where to water and why, as they couldn’t see 
anything. Then the shoots started to slowly show through the ground. Eventually we had large 
potato plants growing on the surface, but where were the potatoes? 

We researched when to pick the potatoes and discovered that when the plants die, we can dig up 
the potatoes. We spent 2 days digging potatoes, exploring science, numeracy and literacy.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Then we decided what we would cook, chippies! We washed the potatoes and cut them into chip 
shapes. Then we sprayed them with olive oil and sprinkled on some chicken salt. We baked them for 
30 minutes on 180 degrees and yummo! Next week we might make potato bake or mashed 
potato….maybe we will vote. 

Don’t forget: 

We are taking enrolments for Preschool 2020, with limited 

spaces still available. Please see the school front office if  

you would like a position for your child next year. 

https://d14wmavlf6bbso.cloudfront.net/photos/c140c589-69c0-4162-b381-647dfacc3d51-pf1oi5rnv6vl53ktpar27oghe_l.jpg


                 
 



                 
 

DWPS CHRISTMAS CHOIR  

Our Primary Christmas Choir will once 

again be performing for the Dubbo 

community. Please come along and 

support our performances if you can. 

Details are below:  

Wednesday 27th November:    

10:00-10:30 at Dubbo Square (Coles)  

10:45-11:15 at Bracken House  

 

Thursday 12th December:  

9:45-10:15 at Delroy Woolworths  

10:30-11:00 at Riverdale Woolworths  



                 
 



                 
 


